WSU Sustainability & the Environment Committee

Meeting Minutes

DATE, TIME, & LOCATION:
Friday, October 3rd, 2008; 2:00-3:00pm; Lighty 405

MEETING TITLE: 
Initial Meeting WSU Sustainability & the Environment Committee

IN ATTENDANCE:
Dwight Hagihara, Ev Davis Rich Heath, Terry Baxter-Potter, 

Emily Rude, Rachel Saikaly, Leif Moon-Nielsen, Melissa Stuart, Chad Kruger, Andy Ford, Nick Lovrich, and Keith Blatner

1.  Call to Order – Dwight Hagihara, Committee Interim Administrator
2.  Introductions
3.  Develop a collaborative team

Dwight informed the committee that he had received several requests to join the committee. Dwight proposed having the “core” committee President Floyd selected, which consisted of twelve members; four staff, faculty, and students, coordinate efforts and collect input from their constituents and bring the issues and projects to the core committee.  In addition, Chad Kruger agreed to coordinate and represent WSU statewide including Research Stations and Regional Campuses.  Dwight will provide the names of individuals who have requested to be involved in sustainability efforts to each group.

4.  Develop a process to implement WSU’s sustainability programs in support of WSU’s Sustainability Initiative and Executive Policy # 24 (http://www.wsu.edu/~forms/HTML/EPM/EP24_WSU_Sustainability_Initiative.htm).

a. Some items will need to be revised in Executive Policy # 24(EP#24). Currently the executive policy implements the sustainability initiative through a sub-committee of the President’s University Health & Safety Committee.  Executive policy # 24 should be changed indicating that the Sustainability and Environment Committee will be responsible for implementing the sustainability initiative and report their recommendations through the Vice President for Business and Finance.

The link in Executive Policy # 24 to the Governor’s Executive Order 05-01 does not work any longer.  The active link is http://www.governor.wa.gov/execorders/eoarchive/eo_05-01.pdf.

Rich clarified the original intent and construction of the WSU Sustainability Initiative.  The executive policy was created three years ago.  Last year the university created a full time sustainability coordinator position.  The coordinator was going to chair this Sustainability and Environment Committee.  However, the hiring freeze stopped the search process mid way through and the position will not be filled at this time.  

Members are to review EP-24, send suggestions for improvements to Dwight, and be prepared to discuss at the next committee meeting.

b. The committee discussed the WSU Sustainability webpage and the ability to post information about WSU’s sustainability programs and committee activity.  The website address is www.sustainability.wsu.edu.  The site is currently maintained by Business & Finance.  Three suggestions were made for additions to the site; adding the Sustainability & Environment Committee information, posting an announcement about the Sustainability Week hosted by the Student Entertainment Board and the ASWSU Environmental Task Force taking place Oct. 20-24th, and including a section on WSU’s involvement in the EPA Performance Track program.  Information about WSU’s involvement in the EPA Performance Track program can currently be found in the Environmental Management System section of the Environmental Health & Safety website at http://www.ehs.wsu.edu/EMS/EMSHome.html.  WSU was the first university in the country invited and accepted into this program. Performance track recognizes outstanding environmental programs that use an environmental management system to continuously improve their environmental performance.  WSU is in the second three year cycle of the program.
c. Committee members asked about the status of the project to use waste water to irrigate the golf course and City of Pullman area.  The project was rejected by Governor Locke several years ago, but has been, and is currently on WSU’s capital request again to the legislature in cooperation with the City of Pullman. 

d.  Dwight reported that the Association for the Advancement for Sustainability for Higher Education (AASHE) membership dues of $ 1,500 was shared this year through a cooperative effort between faculty - the Center for Environmental Research Education and Outreach (CEREO), the student ASWSU Environmental Task Force (ETF) and staff Business and Finance.

http://www.aashe.org/index.php
5.  Recommendations to develop an institutional action plan for becoming climate neutral ~ reference President’s Climate Commitment (http://www.presidentsclimatecommitment.org/index.php).

a. The committee discussed the reporting requirements for the President’s Climate Commitment.  Dwight submitted an initial two month report on behalf of the university that can be viewed on the Climate Commitment website.  Additionally, the university was granted an extension for the one year reporting requirement for Green House Gas Inventory (GHG) that was originally due Sept. 15th.  The new deadline is December 15th, 2008.  Through the donated time of two PhD students provided by Nicholas Lovrich the GHG report for Pullman is approximately 75-80% complete at this time.  Dwight will utilize the assistance of PhD student, Kara Whitman, and his Fall Semester’s EMS class to finalize the report by the December 15th, deadline.  Some of the information that is required by the GHG report has either not been collected in the past, is not currently being collected, or has not being collected in the required units.  The Climate Commitment website contains a schedule of additional measures that will need to be addressed after December 15th.  

b. Ev Davis shared that Avista Utilities initially offered a very attractive green power rate to WSU but has since changed the rate so that it is more expensive than our current electricity rate.  Using green power would only compound the multimillion dollar utility deficit that WSU is currently experiencing.
c. Ev also shared that the new steam plant which began operation three years ago is much more efficient and has significantly reduced air pollution.  He asked if the GHG would reflect 
those improvements.  Dwight replied that yes the inventory went back three years

d. Ev shared that WSU has been very active in implementing energy conservation projects since 2001 which include Energy Conservation Incentive Program (ECIP) and the Energy Services Performance Contracting (ESPC). http://facops.wsu.edu/energygroup.asp
6. Planning for the Next Meeting

The scheduling of future committee meetings was discussed.  The committee agreed to meet the first Friday of every month at 2:10pm.  



